
CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENT'S ASSOCIATION
Meeting

Minutes - April 19,2010

The meeting was opened by President, Barbara Cleaveland with a moment of silence.

Program: Lynnette gave recognition to the seven resident members of the Cadbury Development committee
whom helped formulate the information material about the Reserve Fund which could benefit, if needed, the
residents A fund raising effort for will start in May: other items for this will be - raffle of quilt, Fall Festival.

Minutes: Approved as presented and posted

Treasure: Diantha Pack reported Income $1,135.40 , Expense $ 1,1026.98 and Balance $6,482.47

Activities : Don Burgess expressed appreciation to Vi Cribb, Becky Goldstein and Ann Erdmann for their
assistance while away. Bingo will continue on Thursdays and Grace Rork needs relief for the fourth day of the
month .Trips will continue and can be found in Carol's monthly hand out.

Buy the Sea Gift Shop: The Sparks reported for March : Income $251.80, Expenses $185.83 for Net Profit $
65.97. To-date Profit as of March 31, 2010 $ 376.22

Library :Mildred Wiedmann was absent

Wing/Cottage/AL: No Report

ilining: Peterson : New comment card format in use : for March 40 good. 16 poor: 7 mentioned tough pork
chops, dry fish cakes 2 and overcooked vegetables 2. St Patrick's Day dinner was a huge success. Easter
Buffet 192 reservations and 172 served : the wasted food was a cost to all of us. Special Dinners will at new
prices and posted soon. Salad Bar is not profitable!

Membership: Five new residents ! New picture catalogue distributed. Woody Seambne was a great help in
getting the pictures.

Landscape: Lois Nickerson was absent

Wood Working: All detergent shelves installed and more can be available via Gift Shop. 3 outside benches
have been stained for renewal and more will follow. Ron Trupp presented facts on Bob Hein's contribution to
Wii Bowling and audience gave hearty recognition.

Corresponding Secretary: Adele Hudson was absent

Wii Bowling: Bob Hein reported a very successful season: Won two matches, 36 residents in action with 25
bowlers hitting over 200 and observed 300 games. Awards: 300 Bowlers : Sharon 5 , Jeane 3 , Vi 2 . Most
improved Jeane from 151 to 217. Resident Tournament Winner Vi @ 721 , Best male bowler Bill Gehron 188

Old Business: Jim Bazzoli said there will be Semi Annual and Biweekly cleaning for this year. Porches will be
wer washed by an arranged schedule. Report of Housekeeping Committee of April 19, 2010 is available,

^^/nsiderable open discussion and written complaints to Vic is the best way to get response for improvement.



New Business: No requests

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1 1 : 16 AM

Howard Parker, for Secretary Stan Goldstein


